
Dear Primary and Secondary Education Committee, 
 
I am writing this email in the hopes that you do not move forward with House Bill 73.  I believe this is 
another attempt by the socialist arm of the Democratic party to indoctrinate our children, and to make 
sure that our children do not know their rights or history.   
 
I defended this country and it’s constitution as an Air Force Officer, and I will continue to do so.  Some 
battles are not fought with physical weapons, but with mind control and indoctrination.  This is the way 
to destroy a country without firing a single shot.  We must hold the line, and protect our values.  It’s the 
little things that we must protect and look out for.  This House Bill is an example of veiling the left’s 
attempt to not require our children to learn the Constitution and other significant historical documents. 
 
What would happen if we raised a generation who do not regard the Constitution as sacred and 
irreplaceable?  What if they didn’t learn the history of how we became a Sovereign Nation?  If we allow 
this Bill to become Law, we will find out.   
 
I am asking that you do not cave to the Democratic controlled teacher’s union, and their 
Socialist/Communist agenda.  Our schools are not meant to be breeding grounds in for the  very values 
that we in our Nation’s Armed Forces have fought to eradicate. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
Tom Petek 
440-653-1827-cell 
 
 


